
 

Chandler High graduate and Miss Arizona Jennifer Smestad is competing for the Miss America title 
this month.  Public online voting will help select the finalists; follow the link below to vote for 
Chandler's own Jennifer Smestad.  Come out and see Jen sing the National Anthem in person at the 
Homecoming game on September 20, where she will also be inducted into the Chandler High 
Homecoming Hall of Fame! http://www.missamerica.org/videocontest/default.aspx 
                                                                                                                     

 

Congratulations to the CHS Varsity Football Team for its 42-21 win over Centennial last Thursday. 
The Wolves offense was led by the duo of Bryce Perkins and Chase Lucas, amassing 426 total 
offensive yards.  Chandler’s defense also came up big causing two interceptions and a fumble 
recovery in the red zone, holding Centennial to 7 points in the second half.  This week the Wolves will 
travel to Sierra Vista where they will take on Buena High School on Friday night.  

http://www.missamerica.org/videocontest/default.aspx


 Badminton vs. Perry @ 3:30 on Tuesday, September 3 

 Freshman Football vs. Campo Verde @ 4:30 on Wednesday, September 4 

 JV Football vs. Campo Verde @ 7:00 on Wednesday, September 4 

                    
                                  

 
 

CHS spirit was in full force on Thursday, August 29 for the Fall Sports Assembly.  Students began by 
singing the Chandler High Alma Mater, cheered on their favorite teams and athletes, and participated 
in spirit yells.  It’s going to be a winning season! Go Wolves!  
 

                 
   Golfers Janelle, Irelan, Janai, Alyssa, Adrianna and Adrienne                   KT and Sama leading Varsity Football in HAKA, “The Wolves Cry” 

  

 

Chandler High is hosting the 3rd annual 2013 House of Payne Volleyball Tournament on September 
6th & 7th. The Chandler Girls Volleyball team will participate in the tournament in Payne Gym. Come 
cheer on and support the Chandler Girls Volleyball team this weekend! 

CHS Baseball will host its 8th annual golf tournament on October 26, 2013.  The event will be held at 
the Ocotillo Golf Resort.  More information and online registration can be found at 
www.chandlerwolvesbaseball.com 

 
On Wednesday, August 27, the Chandler High Marching Band performed the National Anthem at the  
ceremonial grand opening of the Walmart Neighborhood Market at Kyrene Rd. and Chandler Blvd.  
Walmart provided a $1,000 check for musical equipment to the school’s band program.                             The Chandler High marching band on Wednesday per 

http://www.chandlerwolvesbaseball.com/


Mrs. Valin’s Theatre 3 students studied the roots of western theatre with a unit on the Ancient 
Greeks.  They studied the development of the actor, the playwrights, the festivals, and technical 
theatre elements such as costumes and scenery.  They explored the nature of the Greek chorus and 
then produced a segment of Antigone for presentation.  Students memorized, blocked and rehearsed 
their parts, were given costumes and masks to work with and finally performed before an audience in 
the school’s amphitheater.  Prior to the August 29 performance, students re-enacted the ancient rite 
of providing “offerings” to the “alters” of the “city”, by giving fruits and nuts to the officials of CHS. 

Chandler High School will be holding a meeting on Tuesday, September 10 at 6:30 p.m. in the media 
center for all freshmen and their parents who are interested in the International Baccalaureate 
Program.  The International Baccalaureate Program is a curriculum of rigorous accelerated academic 
challenges which often leads to opportunities for testing in the junior and senior year to gain college 
credit.  Everyone is welcome.   

The PSAT/NMSQT will be administered at Chandler High School on Saturday, October 19 from                       
7:30 a.m. – 11 a.m. Students are encouraged to take the test for the first time during their sophomore 
year.  Juniors should take the PSAT to qualify for scholarships, including the prestigious National 
Merit Scholarship.  Students should report to the CHS Bookstore to register. The fee is $20.     
Benefits of taking the Preliminary SAT/National Merit Scholarship Qualifying Test include:  

 Provides preparation for the SAT 
 Allows students the opportunity to enter competitions for scholarships 
 Helps students begin college and career planning 
 Helps assess academic skills necessary for college-level work 

 

On Monday and Tuesday, September 23-24, ZAPS Learning Center will offer a PSAT/SAT Seminar on 
our campus in rooms 221 and 222.  Cost is $99.00 and runs from 6:30- 9:00 p.m.  See Mrs. Thoren in 
the CHS Career Center for more info. 



 CUSD COLLEGE FAIR- Wednesday, September 18 from 6 p.m.- 8 p.m. at the Chandler Center 
for the Arts. Come visit with College Reps from ASU, GCU, NAU, U of A, CGCC, MCC and 
others from all over Arizona. 

 HBCU (Historically Black College and University) FAIR- Wednesday, September 25 from 9 a.m. 
- 1:30 p.m. at Phoenix College.  See the CHS Career Center Calendar for more info. 

 NATIONAL COLLEGE FAIR- Sunday, October 13 from 11 a.m. - 3 p.m. at the Phoenix 
Convention Center.  Colleges from all over the country will be represented.  See the Career 
Center Calendar for more info. 

CHS students interested in attending the following presentations by visiting college reps may sign 
up in the Career Center: 

 Concordia University- Irvine, CA- Friday, September 6 @ 8:30 a.m. 

 University of Southern California (USC)- Tuesday, September 10 @ 9:00 a.m. 

 New York University (NYU)- Wednesday, September 11 @ 8:30 a.m. 

 ASU Barrett- Friday, September 20 @ 10:30 a.m. 

 The Honors College at U of A- Monday, September 23 @ 10:30 a.m. 

 Duke University-Tuesday, September 24 @ 8 a.m. 

 Cal State University- Long Beach- Tuesday, September 26 @ 8:30 a.m. 

 Vanderbilt University- Thursday, September 26 @ 10 a.m. 

 University of Washington- Wednesday, October 16 @ 8:30 a.m. 

 University of Hawaii- Wednesday, October 16 @ 9:30 a.m. 

 Mount St. Mary’s- LA- Wednesday, October 16 @ 12:30 p.m. 

 Texas Christian University (TCU)- Thursday, October 17 @ 10:00 a.m. 

 Fordham University- Thursday, October 17 @ 12:30 p.m. 

 Point Loma Nazarene University- Wednesday, October 23 @ 9:45 a.m. 
 
 
 

The last chance CHS Seniors will have for having a 2013-2014 yearbook photo taken will be on 
Thursday, September 12 from 7:00-10:30 a.m. in the CCA. This yearbook photo day is only for those 
who have NOT taken their senior picture at Leasures or those students who have an appointment 
scheduled during the first part of September.  

Picture Retakes for underclassmen will take place on Monday, September 9 from 7:00- 11:00 a.m. 
Students must have completed picture packets and payment.  This is the last opportunity to appear 
in the 2013-14 yearbook. 


